Chief Scheckel informed the Board of the results of the Emergency Hiring Process, which they ranked during the interviews. The Board needs to approve and certify the list. Mr. Clark motioned to approve and certify the Emergency Hiring Eligibility List. Mr. Baffa seconded the motion. All members present voted aye by roll call vote, motion approved 5-0.

Chief Scheckel said the department's CALEA virtual on-site inspection concluded last week. The inspection happens every four (4) years though due to COVID it was virtual. Employees and a few members of the Board of Safety spoke to members of the inspection committee. The evaluators said they would not change anything though we have not yet received any official word from the CALEA Board. By all accounts it looks like it went well. He also thanked those who participated in the interviews.  Mr. Baffa asked how many people did they talk to?  Chief said about 20 to 30, and Lt. Johnston concurred. Lt. Johnston thanked everyone who participated and apologized as they were not able to interview everyone. Chief Scheckel thanked Lt. Johnston for a job well done and all his hard work.  Mr. Baff and Dr. Brown, on behalf of the Board, also added their thanks for all the hard work Lt. Johnston and the department did for the inspection/evaluation.

